
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

COMMUNITY OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

HELD ON 20 JULY 2006


COS.73/06
ANTI-SOCIAL BEHAVIOUR SUBJECT REVIEW 

The Head of Scrutiny presented report OS.05/06 on the final report of the Committee on the Anti-Social Behaviour subject Review.

The Head of Scrutiny reminded Members of the terms of reference of the review, the process which had been followed and the key witnesses who had given evidence.  He then outlined the Committee’s findings from the evidence received, which had led to 17 specific recommendations from the Committee.

In considering the report Members made the following comments and observations:

(a)
Assurances were sought that the report would be sent to the Crime and Disorder Reduction Partnership Leadership Group.  Mr Mallinson advised that this would be done.

(b)
The report was commended and a Member queried whether any of the recommendations had already been taken on board and implemented.  

Mr Mallinson responded that he was not aware of anyone actively pursuing any of the recommendations.  However, if the Committee formally resolve to accept the final report, the recommendations would be forwarded to the Executive, the Crime and Disorder Reduction Partnership and other relevant agencies.

(c)
The importance of providing accessible services for young people was highlighted as Anti-Social Behaviour amongst young people often arises when they are bored and feel that they have nothing to do.

A Member commented that an area of concern is the training of youth workers as there seems to be a shortage of youth workers and of training provision for people who are interested in being a youth worker.  It was suggested that the County Council should be asked to scrutinise the youth work training process.

It was also recognised that it is often difficult to recruit youth workers and that adequate premises and locations for holding youth activities such as youth clubs are becoming more difficult.

(d)
Members recognised that this Subject Review had been an effective piece of work and was a good base for the future but they emphasised that it could only be fully implemented with a financial commitment.  The Executive should be encouraged to look at the needs and seriously consider allocating funding to meet these needs.

(e)
A Member queried where the report would be referred in order to ensure that it is properly actioned.

The Chairman responded that it would be widely disseminated but it was important to ensure that it was sent to agencies where actions would be taken and it would not just be “discussed”.

The Head of Policy and Performance added that it would be valuable in informing the work of the Carlisle Local Strategic Partnership Children and Young Peoples Working Group and suggested that it could be fed into that forum.

The Head of Culture and Community Services added that a County wide Children’s Policy was being developed for 0 –19 year olds and was currently being discussed across the Districts and within the County.  

The Chairman then thanked Members who had been involved throughout the Subject Review and the Head of Scrutiny for all his work throughout the process.  He emphasised that it was important for the Council to act on this Subject Review as Anti-Social Behaviour was an issue affecting the day to day life of people in Carlisle.  It was an opportunity for the Council to take a significant community leadership role in tackling something which affects the lives of many people.  He stated that the Committee has a role in ensuring that the report goes through the correct processes resulting in final adoption by the Council and also a role, along with the Executive and the City Council, in driving its important recommendations forward.

RESOLVED – (A)
That the report be approved as the final report of the Committee on the Anti-Social Behaviour Subject Review and the following recommendations be referred to the Executive with a suggestion that they ultimately be referred to the City Council: 

(1)
There should be a single multi-agency point for reporting all anti-social behaviour, modelled on the Home Office “Its your call” campaign.

(2)
There should either be:

· A multi-agency team meeting frequently to receive all reports of and task and co-ordinate action in relation to instances of anti-social behaviour; or preferably

· A dedicated co-located multi-agency team tackling anti-social behaviour.

If the first option is pursued then it should be seen as a stepping stone to the second over a defined period not exceeding a further financial year.

(3)
It is essential that the team established under 2 above has representation, at an appropriate level of seniority, from all relevant agencies coupled with commitment to delivery on the actions flowing from it.

(4)
Advice and support for the effective establishment of the above team should be sought from the Home Office Anti-Social Behaviour Unit.

(5)
A new action based strategy for tackling Anti-Social Behaviour should be prepared for all agencies which utilises the full range of tools for prevention, support, intervention and enforcement activity and provides for timely, effective and ongoing feedback and support to victims.

(6)
The strategy should also put in place effective performance monitoring arrangements both in relation to overall impacts and to assess effectiveness of particular types of intervention and enforcement.

(7)
The approach set out in 1 to 6 above should be a priority of the CDRP, and of the City Council under its Clean, Green and Safe priority, and as a result also become a priority of the CDRP Partners and be pursued by the City Council within its various partnership.

(8)
The clear message must be that anti-social behaviour will not be tolerated, and high profile publicity to this effect would be an essential part of adopting this approach, with similar high profile publicity to actions taken under the strategy.

(9)
The City Council should mainstream tackling anti-social behaviour as a key contribution to crime and disorder reduction.

(10)
A multi-agency communication strategy to complement the Anti-Social Behaviour strategy should be prepared and must include educational activity in Schools.

(11)
There needs to be a single Senior Officer responsible for line management of all staff working for the CDRP.

(12)
The Anti-Social Behaviour Co-ordinator has too wide a remit and needs to have a clear focus on delivery of the strategy once prepared and not also be involved with other CDRP Groups.

(13)
Area Teams will be crucial to the effectiveness of the City Council response and should aim to tackle aspects of anti-social behaviour like littering and graffiti immediately they occur.

(14)
The City Council must give high priority and adequate resources to developing its response to the Clean Neighbourhoods and Environment Act reflecting the priorities identified at the recent Overview and Scrutiny workshop.

(15)
The findings of the Evening and Night-time Economy Task Group are reinforced by this review and must be taken forward.

(16)
To complement the Strategy outlined above there should be a Multi-Agency Young People’s Strategy providing for accessible services and facilities for Carlisle’s young people.  The City Council should take a lead in developing such a Strategy (involving the Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee in such development) over a timescale, which would see the Strategy in place during the 2006/07 Civic Year.  

(17)
These findings should be action planned and that plan driven and monitored by both Carlisle City Council and the CDRP.

(B)
That the Head of Scrutiny arrange to distribute the final report to all relevant partners and organisations as appropriate.







